
Dustine òOur Party Queenó along with Lori Mullen òOur FUN Coordinatoró (Social Committee 

Co-Chairs) once again outdid themselves! Our 3rd annual June Party in the Park was another 

great success with a record turnout.  

This year featured street tacos with all the trimmings 

and margaritas blended and served up by Victor and 

son Eddie who have set up, cooked, and cleaned up 

at several of our annual picnics in the past. The 

board is eternally grateful to pass those duties on to 

them! 

Lots of FUN was had by all and it was so great to 

have so many new members join us this year! 
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    Another Picture Perfect Day!  

John Tavares & Adam Clark  

Special thanks go to Julie & Jen Dunne for 

setting up the volleyball net and organizing 

the game. And once again, Lori Mullen kept 

the children delighted playing tennis ball toss, 

old fashioned lawn games, crazy relays, Simon 

Says, and red light green light.  

Outdoor play and new friends make great 

FUN! 

A L V A R A D O  C O M M U N I T Y  

A S S O C I A T I O N 

Thereõs No Place Like Home 
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Bret & Victoria Hamelin  
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You still have time to donate to the Pitch õn Putt in our park!  

Naming Rights        $5000 

Seated Wall (New)    $2500 

Flag Naming Rights    $1500 (only 3 left) 

Engraved Tile/Brick    $200 

Members have asked, òWhy is it so small?ó We 

need room for a Bouncey, Club House? and more 

donations!  Email Susan at scc@FUN-

damentals.com to make your donatation. 

T H A N K S  

T O  

G E N E R O U S  

M E M B E R  

S U P P O R T  

W E  A R E  

2 / 3  O F  

T H E  W A Y  

T O  

R E A C H I N G  

O U R  G O A L  

More thanks go to Larry Doemeny & Chris Crisafulli for taking such great pho-

tos! To see lots more go to AE Pix and Larryõs pix. And of course, Jerry Moe & 

Alfonso Logan for storing the tables & chairs and providing the table cloths & 

center pieces. 

 

Cynthia Lingg , Marisa 

Papitto, & Dustine Galla-

gher òOur Party Queenó 

celebrate (deservedly) 

after hosting one of our 

biggest and most success-

ful parties in the park yet! 

 

More Party in the Park FUN!  

T H E R E õ S  N O  P L A C E  L I KE  H O M E  

Larry & Grace  

Doemeny  

Preserve Your Park Legacy 

Home Tour in 2015? 
Lots of members have expressed an interest in having a Home Tour.  The last 

time we had one was in 2008. We typically feature 5 homes, this year we are 

thinking mid-September, and having a òprogressiveó. Home Tour.  If you 

would like to have your home featured contact Dustine at  619-987-1565 or 

Dustine@PapittoProperties.com or Lori at LoriMullen@gmail.com or 831-

539-1274  

Also, if you would like to see this happen, as well as more social events, 

Dustine & Lori would love to have more committee members to help do just 

that.  

mailto:scc@FUN-damentals.com
mailto:scc@FUN-damentals.com
http://alvaradoestates.org/events/social/2015.php
https://onedrive.live.com/redir?resid=FB549C2E1361B817!21220&authkey=!ANDbbxEue7CW4s0&ithint=folder%2cJPG
mailto:Dustine@PapittoProperties.com
mailto:lorimullen@gmail.com


Well, summer has officially arrived.  Itõs time to enjoy both our beautiful weather and sur-

roundings, more than usual.  At my house we are busy with basketball, biology camp, zoo 

camp, and academic boot campñalmost worse than when the kids are in school but we do 

what we can to encourage strong minds and bodies in our families.  We are fortunate that 

our board members, both current and past have had the foresight to build community and 

then using that base, to suggest and then nurture ideas to further the community spirit that 

we all enjoy.  Thatõs how our community park came to be and then a tot lot and then a dog 

park and, hopefully, that sense of enthusiasm and community spirit will never die.  It is a 

hallmark of Alvarado Estates and it makes our community that much more desirable. 

As most of you know, I am also president of the College Area Community Council (and simultaneously, chair 

of the College Area Community Planning Board).  One of the things that has stood out since I began going to 

CACC meetings and then joining the board is a strong us-versus-them atmosphere, which, in my opinion, has 

hindered some really worthwhile endeavors that would benefit the entire area because the powers-that-be at 

the city, etc., know which bones to throw to keep the òcommunityó happy.  I put the word community in 

quotes because there is not, in my view, a strong sense of community that encompasses the entire College 

Area.  There are four major constituencies in our area; resident homeowners, SDSU and its students, non-

On more mundane notes, the city is still looking into fine-tuning the sewer system and will be 

re-lining some sewer lines on Toyon, Toyoff and Yerba Anita.  We have been told that this 

work will not involve any street work, as it will be done via manholes.  Speaking of manholes, 

there are some very old covers at the end of Le Barron, Toyon, and Yerba Santa that need 

replacing but should not involve any major street work.  We will advise you of the timing 

when we are notified.  As we approach the final steps of the work on the gate upgrades, we 

will be improving the landscaping there with some slight changes that will make a noticeable 

difference.  Please, just like all the delivery trucks we see on the road that ask how their driv-

ing is, the same goes for our boardñhow are we doin?  Let us know. 

Enjoy your summer! 

Presidents Message ñ Jose Santos Reynoso 

Our Streets & Gate Upgrade Almost Complete! 
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òI would like 

to encourage 

everyone to 

get involved In 

our community 

as well as the 

College Area 

Community 

Council. 

resident property owners (landlords) and the business community.  I have pledged to myself to bring all four 

groups together for the common good (of all).  To this end, I have met and am still meeting with these groups 

and laying out an agenda that will generate some visible, actually tangible results that will inspire the community 

as a whole to continue onward and upward.  I intend to propose a simple ice cream social, hosted by the 

CACC, probably in early September when students are back, and have residents, businesses, and city and 

SDSU officials meet students, and provide information that may be useful to everyone in different situations.  

Not a radical idea but a first step in getting people to work together.  The feedback, so far, from the Associ-

ated Students, a couple of CACC committees and some elements of the university is very positive. When it 

does happen, I will make sure you are all informed and I will encourage you all to attend. Just think this may be 

the catalyst for getting the Montezuma Trail or the Montezuma Wall mural done. My goal is to build a sense of 

community, like we have here and would appreciate your support. 

There is Strength in Numbers 
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new and uniform appearance. This will take two days and cost $25,000.    

As a final action, Yerba Santa will be re-stripped and the entrance will be re-finished. The cost will 

be paid by the City. 

The order of events will be: Complete Norris & Armin, apply the seal coat to the streets, re-stripe 

Yerba Santa, and then re-finish the entrance. If we cannot get the June 30 action moved up, this will 

mean completion in early July.   

The total cost to your Association will be about $90,000 ($58,000 + $25,000 + $6,600 for concrete 

work at the entrance). This money will come from our well-funded Capital Improvement Reserve 

account. This account, after these costs, will remain 100% funded for additional future capital im-

provement activity. 

We will do our best to keep you informed on any changes to this plan.   - Wayne Breise  

We need 

your clout! 

Letõs create 

an entrance 

we would all 

be proud of! 

NOT  

THIS!   

T H E  

A S S O C I A

T I O N  

C A P I T A L  

I M P R O V E

M E N T  

R E S E R V E  

I S  S T I L L  

1 0 0 %  

F U N D E D .  

The replacement of many of our sewer lines within our community is drawing to a close.  All pipes 

have been replaced, most trenches have been patched, and most important, the repaving project is 

complete. 

The original design for this project called for a trench patch and slurry seal on affected  streets.  This 

would have left our streets looking like Yerba Santa between Montezuma and our gate.  Your Board 

decided that this would not be acceptable. 

The Boardõs long-term objective is to create and maintain our streets in first class condition, well 

above normal City standards. To do this we negotiated a deal with the City to re-pave Yerba Santa, 

Avion, & Le Barron at an additional cost of $208,000. The City agreed to pay $150,000 and Alvarado 

agreed to pay $58,000. This work has been completed and the payment has been made. 

The next step will be to partially grind, patch, and slurry seal Norris and Armin. This work will be 

done by the contractor and was scheduled for June 30.  We are now hoping that this work will be 

done  by the middle of July. 

Your Board also decided to re-seal all streets within our Association including the Yerba Santa spur, 

just outside of the gate. The new seal coat will reduce water intrusion, extend the life, and create a 

Sewer & Streets Project Update 

T H E R E õ S  N O  P L A C E  L I KE  H O M E  

 

First Class Streets Once Again! 

Creating A òGatewayó Entrance 
We need your help to make the much needed improvements to Montezuma Road. SDSU has 

opposed the idea, and the City (Marti Emerald) is influenced by that. Why do we need your 

help? One look at Montezuma Road from Yerba Santa to Fairmount will answer the 1st part of 

the question and the 2nd part is you may have influence with the City or the College. This is a 

"no brainer" folks!  Please contact any BOD member by email or phone if you want to add your 

name to influence either entity. Alvarado Estates cannot miss this opportunity to forever up-

grade Montezuma Road for the betterment of the entire College neighborhood.                                              

     - David Wiles 

Does any university in California have a primary access road that  

compares to the lower portion of Montezuma?  Does any nearby community  

have a primary access road in this condition?   


